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RE: DE 15-251 - Complaint of Robert Fisher
Eversource Exhibit Submission

Dear Director Howland:

On July 20, 2015 the Commission issued an order that, among other things, scheduled a
hearing for August 10, 2015 in the above-referenced complaint. As part of that order, the
Commission required that any exhibits intended to be used at the hearing be submitted on or by
August 7, 2015. Consistent with the requirements of the order, Public Service Company ofNew
Hampshire d/b/a Eversource Energy (“Eversource”) herein submits the exhibits it would intend
to introduce.

As a preliminary matter, Eversource notes that in its July 20, 2015 order, the Commission
required that the parties submit written statements of potential witnesses, including a summary of
the facts and the witnesses’ positions, and permitted the parties to submit summaries of the legal
issues in this matter. Eversource submitted such a filing on July 24, 2015 and Mr. Fisher did so
on July 31, 2015. Upon review of the parties’ filings, it is apparent that there is no disagreement
on the material facts underlying this matter. The statements of Mr. Fisher, and Eversource’ s
witness, Janice Johnson, are consistent on the facts and circumstances relating to this case.
Furthermore, in various locations throughout Mr. Fisher’s submission (for example, Attachment
5 pages 6 and 13) he notes that this matter is limited to the appropriate interpretation of the
Commission’s regulations, an argument Eversource does not dispute.

In that there is no dispute on the material facts, and that the matter relates only to the
legal issue of the appropriate interpretation of the Commission’s regulations, it appears that there
is little, if any, reason for the testimony of witnesses or submission of factual evidence at the
August 10, 2015 hearing. Given the scope of the matter, the Commission may reasonably
require that the hearing consist solely of arguments relating to the interpretation of the relevant
regulations, rather than include unnecessary witness testimony or factual exhibits.




